udger May 5, 1931. Dr. Benjamin White, Director, Antitoxin & Vaccine Laboratory, 375 South St., Jamaica Plain, "ass. Dear Doctor Thite: Thanks for your letter of April 29 advising me of the amounts appropriated for the Wassermann Laboratory for the current year. I shall be guided accordingly. Very truly yours. Massermann Laboratory. WAH/M



## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Public Health Antitaxin and Vaccine Laboratory 375 South Street, Jamaica Plain Boston 30, Mass

April 29, 1931

Dr. William A. Hinton,

Wassermann Laboratory,

240 Longwood Avenue,

Boston, Mass.

My dear Doctor Hinton:

According to a memorandum from Doctor Scammen dated April 28, the amounts appropriated for the Wassermann Laboratory in the budget bill as signed by the Governor last Friday are as follows:

For personal services of the Wassermann Laboratory, a sum not exceeding sixteen thousand six hundred dollars (1930 appropriation, \$16,500)......\$16

\$16,600

For expenses of the Wassermann laboratory, a sum not exceeding fifty-two hundred dollars (1930 appropriation \$5,700).....

5,200

Yours pruly